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	PART 1

(OPEN TO THE PUBLIC)
	ITEM NO.




REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF PERSONNEL SERVICES

TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

ON 22ND JANUARY, 2001

REPORT ON BEST VALUE PERFORMANCE PLAN – KEY PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR PERSONNEL SERVICES

	EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

· The report deals with progress on the Best Value Performance Plan (BVPP) Key Performance Indicators

· The report has been produced in accordance with the agreed schedule for such reports 



	FURTHER DETAILS CAN BE OBTAINED FROM

David Burgess



	IF YOU HAVE ANY QUERIES PLEASE CONTACT

David Burgess:  0161 793 3533


	BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS

(Available for public inspection)

Best Value Performance Plan




Ref: c:\rpt\DB\102A.d1w

RECOMMENDATIONS

1.
THAT the report be noted.

2.
THAT further reports be presented in accordance with the timetable previously agreed.

3.

BACKGROUND
3.1
Members will recall that in accordance with the schedule for update reports, a report would be presented to this meeting which sets out the position after eight months on the progress made towards meeting the key indicators identified in the Best Value Performance Plan (BVPP).


4.

DETAIL
4.1

Appendix A sets out in graph format the position with regard to the BVPP Key Performance Indicators for which Personnel Services is responsible. These indicators are:-

· The level achieved of the Commission for Racial Equality’s Standard for Service Delivery.

· The Percentage of Senior Management Posts filled by women.

· The Average Number of Working Days Lost Due to Sickness Absence.

· Minority Ethnic Community Employees as a Percentage of the Total Workforce.

· The Number of Staff Declaring that they meet the Disability Discrimination Act Definition as a Percentage of the Total Workforce.  

4.2

Members are asked to note:-

· That the position with regard to Level 2 of the CRE Standard will be checked in March 2001.

· That the indicator dealing with women in Senior Management posts is likely to change for 2001/02 following Audit Commission clarification.

· That the indicator for average working days lost to sickness absence shows a continued improvement over the full year figure for 1999/2000.

· That 1999/2000 information on the composition of the workforce has been used for the current position pending more accurate information being available after implementation of the SAP system has been completed (i.e. after April 2001).

4.3 Members will be aware that a report giving end of year results for all the Directorate’s performance indicators will be presented in May/June.

4.4 In addition, a report giving further information on the monitoring of sickness absence is due to be reported to the March 2001 meeting of this Committee together with a report dealing with car allowances.

5. CONCLUSIONS
5.1 This report has been presented for information.

5.2 In accordance with the arrangements previously agreed, this report will be referred on to Cabinet.

